
  

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents / Caregivers 
Already we are well through another term.  Despite 
Spring not officially starting until September 23rd we 
are certainly blessed with many signs of spring 
already and it is just so great. 
 

BOOK FAIR: 
It is that time of the year again for our 
Annual Book Fair.  It is always extremely 
popular and does promote great interest 
in reading amongst the children.  The 
books have arrived at school and the fair 
will be set up in the Hall .  It will be open each day this 
week from Monday 31st Aug until Friday 4th 
September from 8:30am till 8:55am,  lunchtimes from 
1:00pm till 1:30pm and again after school from 
3:00pm till 3:30pm. This gives children and parents 
time to come and check out the wonderful array of 
books.  All sales will contribute to a commission for 
the school and enables us to buy more books for our 
Library. It could be a good time to consider buying for 
Christmas and putting away something special for the 

summer holidays. 
 

BIG BOOK BRAIN OFF:  
This is a great night of fun and enjoyment for the 
family that is run in conjunction with our 
Book Fair.  It will take place on the 
evening of Thursday 3rd September – 
start time 6:30pm 
I am aware that the children are already 
making up teams and hopefully have 
organized Mum and Dad to join them.  I 
encourage you to come along and join in 
the fun.  The quiz questions will challenge you as you 
recall the books you once read or are now favourites 
with the children.  Make sure you have your team 
entered. 
 
 

CHOCOLATE SALES: 
Well done to all our Year 6 children who have taken 
up the challenge to raise funds for their camp. 

Virtually all the chocolate has been sold 
which means the children will bring down  
the cost their parents will have to pay for the 
camp significantly.  I believe some children 
will have raised sufficient funds that their 

camp will not cost their parents any additional funds.  
We now just wait until Week 5 & 6 of Term 4 when we 
will enjoy and learn heaps about the Waikaremoana 
area.  Roll on Camp. 

 

ECO CLUB: 
The children in the Eco Club met last 
Friday for another of their regular 
meetings.  At the meeting they were 
planting Swan Plant Seeds which will hopefully grow 
well for them and then be able to be planted out to 
host more Monarch Butterflies that arrive at our 
school. 
There is certainly a group of enthusiastic children 
involved in the Eco Club and the numbers keep 
growing.  Mrs Anderson is doing a wonderful job 
keeping up the enthusiasm and involvement and is 
regularly putting projects in front of the children. 
 

REQUESTED 3 WAY CONFERENCES: 
Although these do not take place until the last week 
of this term I thought I would bring this opportunity 
for you to meet with your child’s teacher to your 
attention.  The next 4 weeks will quickly pass by and 
the time will be upon us.  These 3 Way Conferences 
can be requested by either you or the class teacher.  
If there is not a request then no 3 Way Conference 
will take place.  Please think back to your half year 
conference and think about the goals that were 
discussed and decide if you wish to talk further with 
the class teacher. 
A notice will come home in the next 2-3 weeks 
providing the opportunity for a Requested 
Conference if you wish for one. 
 

‘GNOME SWEET GNOME 
A programme of practice for the lead 
characters, singers and dancers is well 
underway.  There is a lot of time and 
effort put in by many people to bring 
such a production to the stage. All is going well at 
this early stage but no doubt the heat will get greater 
over the next four weeks.  I am sure we will have 

another great production at the end of the term. 
Tickets are on sale now at the Ticket Direct office 
at the Municipal Theatre. 
Tickets are: Adults    $10.00 (+ $1.00 booking fee) 
                 Children     $  5.00 (+ $1.00 booking fee) 
 

DENTAL CLINIC: 
Our school Dental Clinic is now closed.  The Dental 
Therapists have moved on to their next school after 
completing checks on all the children.  If your child 
requires any dental work they will be based at 
Taradale Intermediate School Dental Clinic – 
please phone 8447-377 to make a time to be seen. 
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Clean up New Zealand’s   e-waste 
 

The Eco kids club are collecting e-waste for recycling.  
If you have unwanted electronic equipment and would 
like help with its safe disposal, please contact the 
school office or you can bring to the school any of the 
following items and we will arrange for its safe 
disposal. 
 

Items that can be disposed of……… 
 Computer hardware  Computer Monitors 
 Speakers  Keyboards & mice 
 Laptops  Printers 
 Game consoles  Toner & ink jet 

cartridges 
 Mobile phones  Digital cameras 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

SCHOOL PHOTO’S: 

The children’s school photo’s will be taken 

on Wednesday 2nd September.  Envelopes 

were sent home with all children  

2 weeks ago.  All envelopes and  

money must be returned to the 

 office before Tuesday morning. 
 

NO LATE ORDERS CAN BE ACCEPTED 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wanted Wanted Wanted 
 

For safety reasons we now require the students to wear  

safety helmets while using the school unicycles. 
 

Children can bring their own named helmets from home. 
 

Please if you have any cycle helmets at home that you know longer use or need and they 

are in good condition the school would love to have them. 

 

*Sizes will need to be able to fit our middle and senior students 
 

Thank-you 

 
 
Canteen Menu & Price List:  Term 3  2009 
 

THURSDAYS ONLY 

 

 

Name:           Room No:    
 

LUNCH PACK COMBO’S No 
reqd 

Cost Total 

Small Ham & Salad Roll Combo  4.00  

Small Chicken & Salad Roll Combo  4.00  

Large Ham Filled Roll Combo  4.50  

Large Chicken Filled Roll Combo  4.50  

Ham & Salad Sandwich Combo  4.00  

Chicken & Salad Sandwich Combo  4.00  

Fruit for combos:  Banana  or  Apples (circle your choice)      Muffin for combos Choc Chip 
OTHER ITEMS    

Sandwich Pack:   Ham, or Chicken, + fruit  3.00  

Muffins – Choc Chip only  1.50  

Fruit Yogurt   (with spoon)  1.50  

Pop Corn  0.60  

Cheese Segments  - each  0.80  

Jelly  -       Raspberry    or    Lime (circle your choice)  1.80  

Fruit Salad     or    Peaches         (circle your choice)  1.80  

HOT ITEMS    

Mini Pie  1.20  

Sausage Roll  1.20  

Hot Chips  2.50  

Lasagna Square  2.80  

Goodtime Metro Mince & Cheese Pie  2.50  

Hawaiian Mini Pizza  2.80  

Tomato Sauce Sachet  0.30  

DRINKS    

Ribena  1.80  

Flavoured Milk                 Chocolate only  1.80  

Golden Circle drinks -     Variety of flavours  1.80  
    

 

        GRAND TOTAL:_________________ 

 

 

Remember – orders to be  in on Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday  
before 3pm.           Lunches delivered to classes on Thursday’s 


